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A Word From Your President, Kathy Miller 

WSFCCA Executive Board  

D ear Members, 

 

This is my last letter to you as the President of WSFCCA as we hold elections soon for 

new officers. I will still be connected with all of you in a couple of different ways. 

 

I continue to be concerned about providers with all of the changes happening regard-

ing WACs, MERIT, Early Achievers, and so on. If providers are not connected with other 

providers, it’s very hard to navigate all of those changes on your own. 

 

Between submitting your annual required paperwork to DEL, getting yourself and as-

sistants registered in MERIT, making certain you are in compliance with the new WACs, 

deciding whether or not to participate in Early Achievers, keeping up with trainings 

and such if you are in Early Achievers, keeping up to date on the bills being introduced 

in Olympia regarding child care; it’s very overwhelming for some providers and that’s 

totally understandable. As small business owners, we have much work to do on a daily 

basis! 

 

Since I will no longer be involved in WSFCCA, please email me if you have any ques-

tions about the above information.  

 

I wish you all peace, happiness, and a full childcare! 

 

Kathy Miller, President WSFCCA 

justlikehomeinc@charter.net 

509-493-8646 
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As of July 1, 2013, all li-

censed child care providers 

are required to submit port-

able background check ap-

plication in MERIT.  

 

Go to Page 11 in this news-

letter for more information.  

REMINDER 
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Dear Members, 

It has been a pleasure serving on the WSFCCA board for the year I have served. Getting to 

know the board members on a personal level and working together has been an experience I 

will never forget. Volunteerism in this association requires dedication and many hours of com-

mitment that only when you are in this position do you really understand the history of this 

organization. 

I believe that this organization can only continue to survive if membership steps up and volunteer to continue to 

do the work those of us leaving have begun. It is also a concern of mine that our numbers are declining and it 

takes networking and connecting to grow and thrive as an organization. It takes being open minded to new ideas 

and all working together to begin to grow membership back to where it once was. 

This association began many years ago in 1974 because of isolation and needing to connect providers to what is 

going on State wide with our businesses and with the licensing department. We once had a membership in the 

1000's and it has continued to decline with each year.  I believe this is due to members leaving the field, being 

closed down by licensing and members just not interested in participating in this volunteer organization. 

I leave after having served many years on committees, conferences, and newsletters. It has been a pleasure and 

fun. I encourage members to stay connected in any way you can, through this association or on the email sup-

port group. The world is changing and social media is the way of the future for getting information current and 

fast. Much success to all of you and wish you all the best. 

Linda Brehmer 

WSFCCA Vice President 

Linda Brehmer Speaks Out 

 

Should I Save My Tax Records for 7 Years?  

 

There is a widespread rumor that family child care providers should save 

their tax records for seven years. I've heard this at workshops I conduct 

across the country. But, it's not true. The general rule is that you should 

keep your tax records for three years - not seven years!...  

Tom Copeland, March 2013  
 

Discount School Supply is offering all 

WSFCCA members a 15% discount on 

all online orders.   

Please use the access code  listed on 

the Members Only page of the our 

website when ordering to receive your 

discount.  This is exclusively for mem-

bers of WSFCCA only. 

STAY INFORMED! 

Join Tom Copelands Blog—Taking Care of Business   
http://www.tomcopelandblog.com/  

http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/TomCopelandsTakingCareOfBusiness/~3/4begOYkwes4/should-i-save-my-tax-records-for-7-years.html?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email
http://www.tomcopelandblog.com/


Page 3  

A Glimpse Into WSFCCA Chapter Events 

North Snohomish—The North Snohomish Chapter had a five hour merit approved class in December 2012. We have 

not set up class yet for another 5 looking for teachers at a low cost so providers don’t have to pay extra for classes. This 

has been hard. 

 

Benton Franklin—The Benton Franklin Family Child Care Association is planning a retreat for members for Fall, 2013.  A 

planning dinner party (meeting) is scheduled for Friday, May 24th, 2013, 6:00p.m. at Lorri Hope’s home.  The renewed 

theme for the association is networking and fun.  The focus is how to renew and relight the sparkler in each of us. 

We look forward to hosting the WSFCCA Board of Directors meeting June 22, 2013 and invite all members to come.  

Richland will be celebrating the 20th Annual Cool Desert Nights that weekend for some additional fun and information 

go to http://www.cooldesertnights.com for a weekend long custom and classic car show with cruises, poker runs and 

night street dances (Friday and Saturday Night Street Dances at Jack-sons Sports Bar and Grill $10.00 for weekend 

wristband or $8.00 at the door.)  Please contact Lorri Hope at lorri.hope1@frontier.com or 509-627-1692 for more infor-

mation.  Hope to see you soon, BFFCCA  

 

Thurston— Thurston County Family Child Care Association has been hosting monthly focusing on making connections 

and getting information out to our members.  We meet at different restaurants, try out the cuisine and spend time talk-

ing about daycare issues having to do with individual problems and the direction of DEL. We also send out a newsletter 

that highlights different educational information and tips on activities to do with children and the latest on feeding nu-

tritional meals to children. Our members have access to Gee Whiz Educational material for children. 

 

Sky Valley— The Sky Valley Chapter will be having Cheryl Iverson, M.Ed, from the VOA teach a class on Observations 

and Assessments on Tuesday, April 16, 2013.  Core Competency Content Area III: On-Going Measurement of Child Pro-

gress-Level 1.   This is a MERIT -approved training.  The class starts at 6:45 p.m. and is at the Sultan Fire Station, just off 

highway 2 in Sultan.  For more information or to register for the class, please call Nancy Dalen at 360-568-5377, or email 

stormlakedaycare@aol.com.  The class is 2 hours and costs $20.   On Tuesday, May 21st, we will be having an Early 

Achievers Orientation presented by the Child Care Aware Opportunity Council.  Providers can come to learn more about 

the program and to help them decide if they would like to participate.  We will also be having our fire extinguishers 

checked.    

 

Columbia River— CRFCCA in Vancouver is hosting a 2 Hr STARS training on May 13th which will be presented by Lydia 

Rich.  This class teaches providers the importance of using music to build self esteem and social skills.  Lydia will focus 

on providing appropriate, stimulating and developmentally challenging ideas using music.     Our April training, Play 

Therapy in the Child Care Environment was presented by Susan Bernt, LICSW and Child Psychologist.  Clark County As-

sociation hosted this training and made it available at no charge to Columbia River members.  Child Care Aware will host 

a training  for Columbia River regarding the Myths around Early Achievers as well as a MERIT training to answer ques-

tions from providers on issues they may have navigating  and inputting into the MERIT website.  Columbia River has 

opened this training up to Clark County and the SWWFCCA at no charge. $10.00 for all others.  

 

South Snohomish— The meetings have been very interesting.  Since we no longer are STARS approved training organi-

zation, we have gone back to the “good old days” of networking with the members who attend the meetings.  We have 

discussed what is going on with them; how various licensor are interacting with us, parents, children and all the varied 

activities that go on in the day to day lives of the exceptional In-home Child Care Provider in are area.   

 

How can we draw in the new providers?  This is an ongoing process and so far we have just come up with the ideas and 

have not implemented any of them. 
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Understanding Early Achievers by Caroline Shelton 

There is a lot of information circulating about Early Achievers.  Unfortunately sometimes it is hard to sort out the 

facts from the myths.  Early Achievers is a big and complex system, and it is also a new model for all of us to get used 

to.  So it is natural to have a lot of questions and even at times be confused (or even frustrated?!) 

One of our main jobs at the seven Child Care Aware of WA regional offices is to make sure the licensed child care 

community has accurate information about Early Achievers.  We want providers to be able to make informed choices 

about whether or not to join.  I will admit we are somewhat biased because we believe Early Achievers is a powerful 

opportunity for providers to be recognized for your efforts to provide high quality care to children and families.  At 

the end of the day, though, it is your choice to participate.   

Below are a few facts about Early Achievers:   

Early Achievers is part of a national movement in early learning  

 Currently there are close to 30 states with fully implemented Quality Rating and Improvement Systems, which is 

what Early Achievers is.  The remaining states are developing or designing QRIS, but haven’t fully implemented 

yet.  In this respect, WA is not unique!  In fact, much of our design came from lessons learned by states that 

came before us. 

Early Achievers is a voluntary program  

 Providers who choose not to join can still successfully run child care businesses.  In fact, financial supports such 

as child care subsidies, the career lattice education awards and training reimbursement are still available to all 

providers.   

Some resources are only available to Early Achievers participants   

 The goal of Early Achievers is to be able to invest deeply in programs that join, recognizing that joining is an in-

vestment of time, and a commitment to quality improvement.  In-depth technical assistance, higher education 

scholarships, coaching and quality improvement awards are available to participants.   

Early Achievers has no fees or required financial expenses  

 Participation is free. In fact there are many resources available to participants including free STARS trainings, free 

technical assistance, free money (QI awards) and coaching.  It’s important to note that as is the case with any 

program giving away free money, there are rules about how the money can be spent.  The guidelines are rather 

broad, though, and there are many ways you can use the awards to invest in your business. 

There is something for everyone who joins Early Achievers 

 From the time you join, you have access to free trainings, scholarships for professional development and in-

depth technical assistance from our staff.  Our TA Specialists have supported participants in all kinds of ways, 

including with completing activities in MERIT, submitting educational records, accessing scholarships, doing pro-

gram self-assessments and much more.  We provide support onsite at your program, by phone and e-mail, indi-

vidually and in groups.  The ultimate goal of our TA services is to help you achieve a quality rating that you will 

be proud of. 

Below is  contact information for all of the 7 Child Care Aware of Washington regions.  The staff in your region is 

your best source of information about Early Achievers.  They have worked with providers like you for many years and 

are very receptive to your questions no matter what kind!  Give them a call or attend an orientation to find out more. 

As of the end of March, over 1,000 providers have joined, including more than 585 Family Child Care providers 

throughout the state.  This is approximately 20% of licensed providers across the state, serving almost 27,000 chil-

dren. 

 

CCA of Central WA 

1-877-965-7109 

 
CCA of Eastern WA 
1-800-446-2229 

CCA of King County 

1-877-543-0059 

 

CCA of Northwest WA 
1-800-446-1114 

CCA of Olympic Peninsula 

1-360-786-8907 

 
CCA of Southwest WA 
1-877-803-3287 

CCA of Tacoma/Pierce County 

1-253-591-5471 
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New WSFCCA Networking Chat Group  
 
Chris Price suggested at the April 20th WSFCCA State Meeting that a networking chat group for WSFCCA members be put into 

motion.  The Board of Directors approved her idea and we now have a new networking group.   This chat group will be a wonder-

ful tool for: 

 Washington Family Child Care Association information and updates 

 Public Policy information and updates from Sue Winn 

 SEIU information and updates 

 DEL and WAC information and updates 

 MERIT and EA Updates 

 Chapters will be able to post information about their meetings, STARS trainings and other events.   

 Statewide Conference information 

 Highlights from the WSFCCA State Meetings  

 The Conference Committee will be able to keep members informed and updated on the 2014 WSFCCA Conference  

 Members can network together and share information 

 Statewide Referrals 

 Members can also invite other licensed providers to join this group.  What a great way to grow membership! 

 and much more 

Invitations are being sent out now or you can go to the following web address and ask to join: 

http://groups.yahoo.com/group/WSFCCAssociation/           Contact Joan Aarts for more information.   aartsrags@hotmail.com  

 

All providers must be registered in MERIT by July 1.  If you cannot figure out how to do this you should contact your 

Licensor or Child Care Aware for help.  Remember you must register yourself and your facility.  This is in WAC so you 

will be out of compliance if you do not complete this.  

 

REMINDER from Sue Winn 

 

The June 22, 2013 WSFCCA Board of Directors Meeting will be hosted by the  

Benton-Franklin Chapter in Richland, WA 

 

LOCATION:  Richland Public Library, 955 Northgate Dr, Richland, WA 99352 

Conference Room A and B 

 

Breakfast  will be served at 8:30 AM 

Meeting will begin at 9:00 AM 

COST:  $10.00 for Continental Breakfast and Lunch 

RSVP:  Lorri Hope, lorri.hope1@frontier.com or 509-627-1692  
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WSFCCA State Meeting Highlights 

Welcome Pierce Association!  In February the 

Family Child Care Association  of Pierce County 

affiliated with WSFCCA and was officially an-

nounced at our April 20th meeting.   

 

Pierce will be working with us on Public Policy, 

receiving WSFCCA Newsletters, have the ability 

to purchase our Accidental Medical Insurance, 

reduced Conference fees along with support 

and networking statewide.  Welcome Pierce! 

BYLAWS PASSED 

The newly proposed WSFCCA Bylaws reached 

their final review and vote at the April 20th 

meeting.  By a unanimous vote the Board of 

Directors  placed the new WSFCCA Bylaws into 

effect on 4/20/2013.  A big thank you to the 

Bylaw Committee for all of their hard work!   

 

Members will be receiving the new Bylaws 

shortly!   They will also be posted on the  

WSFCCA website.   

www.wsfcca.com  

Thank you to the Snohomish Chapter for hosting the April 20, 2013 Board of Director’s Meeting in Everett, WA.   Below 
are some of the highlights from this meeting.   

ELECTIONS 

Ballots will be emailed out by May 20th.  Instruc-

tions on where to send your ballot will be included 

in the email.  Members that do not have email will 

be mailed a printed ballot via USPS.   

It is still not too late to nominate a member for one 

of the four board positions or submit your name to 

the Nominating Committee if you are interested in 

running.     

SEIU UPDATE by Linda Ramuta 

SEIU 925 has been very busy this year with getting 

our bill sponsored and watching the legislation 

regarding child issues and childcare bills.  There 

are 3 bills to watch closely: HB1671, SB5595, and 

HB1723.  These bills are doing quite well and have 

bipartisan backing.  They are called Children First 

Bill. The components are:  10% Working Connec-

tions Subsidy Rate Increase, 5% Working Connec-

tions Subsidy Bonus for each child enrolled in 

Early Achievers, Program and Administrative Im-

provements and Efficiencies, Consumer and Pro-

vider Bill of Rights and Oversight Board, Expanded 

Educational Opportunities for Parents, and a Leg-

islative Task Force that would include Legislators, 

DEL, DSHS, Providers, and SEIU, plus other stake-

holders to recommend long term improvements. 

 

These bills may need your help.  If you get a no-

tice from our union or any association group to 

call your representatives, it will give you some 

talking points and then just state those points and 

any you want to personally tell to the legislative 

hotline for your representatives.  The hotline asks 

for your address and name to relay your message 

to your Senator and Representatives. Legislative 

Hotline:  1 800 562-6000.  Bills can change very 

quickly so watch for notices. 
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In June 2013 we will be holding elections for the four WSFCCA Executive Board positions.  Below are bio’s from three candi-

dates that are running for the positions of President, Vice President and Secretary.  We are still looking for a member to run 

for the position of Treasurer.  If you are interested in running or would like to nominate a member for any of these four 

positions please contact the Nominating Committee.  chrissplace@comcast.net   

 

WSFCCA Board Elections 

PRESIDENT 

 

I have been taking care of children since 1982 when my daughter was 2 years old.  Like many providers it 

was my way of staying home with her and bringing in an income.  I became licensed in 1989 when my son 

was 4 years old.  Since that time I have been involved in one way or another with Washington State Family 

Child Care Association and my chapter South Snohomish County Family Child Care Association.   

 

As a member of S.S.C.F.C.C.A, I was the Secretary, for 2 years and then became the President of our chapter.  

I have taken on some of the responsibilities of the State Representative for my Chapter and report to our 

members what happened at the quarterly State meetings. 

 

As a working member of WSFCCA I was Vice President for one term.  I have helped with 3 conferences, 

been on various committees.  Currently I am on the Nominating Committee and am very involved in the By

-law and Standing Rules re-write; along with being the parliamentarian. 

 

As a childcare provider I made the decision to go back to school and get my Associate Degree in Early 

Childhood Education.  I learned about a scholarship, Washington State Scholarships for Child Care Profes-

sionals, at a state meeting.  This scholarship gave me the opportunity to go back to school and I graduated 

last June, with my Associates degree in ECE.  

 

For the last 20 years I have been involved in a very unique program that is affiliated with Edmonds Commu-

nity College, the Child Care Providers Preschool Cooperative. I am the current Chairperson for the Coopera-

tive.  Throughout my years as a member of this Cooperative I have held the position of Chairperson 4 

times.  This is one of the ways that I network with other providers, teachers and the local community col-

lege.  Attending the preschool is a great learning experience; for the children and me.  

 

Christine Price 
 

 

 

VICE PRESIDENT 
 

I am a single parent of 2 adult boys.  I have also been a resident of Washington for my whole life.   

 

I started my child care career as a Nanny in my early 20’s; from there I went into Family Child Care for 7 

years while living in Burien.   I then moved to Renton where I have continued as a provider for the past 21 

years. 

 

When my boys were young and involved in Cub Scouts I was Committee Chair of 2 different packs.  I 

helped set up and run district wide day camps and within these camps I set up mini camps for the siblings 

in order to get more mothers involved.  This was a huge success.  

Christine Price 

Pam Carino 

mailto:chrissplace@comcast.net
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I am a member of my local elementary school’s PTA and am on the Steering Committee of my Neighbor-

hood Association.  I also served on the Steering Committee for the relocation of the Renton City Library. 

 

Last May I received my second CDA. 

 

I joined WSFCCA 28 years ago when I first opened my child care.  At that time my chapter was South King 

County Family Child Care Association (SKFCCA); I served as Treasurer for several years and then was Presi-

dent.  When SKFCCA folded I joined South West King County Family Child Care Association (SWKFCCA).  I 

have been the Treasurer and State Rep for SWKFCCA for several years.  Some of my duties include keeping 

track of and encouraging membership, sending out monthly fliers, putting together and sending out any 

correspondence that is needed; along with assisting the other board members with arranging for STARS 

classes; I also do the inputting on MERIT so class attendees get their credits. 

 

I keep up on the WAC’s and what each WAC means so that I can help other providers understand them.  I 

have also gone to other chapters as a guest speaker regarding the WAC’s. 

 

I have experience putting on mini conferences along with helping with 2 WSFCCA conferences; plus I am 

on the 2014 WSFCCA conference committee. 

 

I am very interested in what direction WSFCCA is headed and the progress we need to make.  I feel that 
with my experience I will be a valuable asset to an all new executive board.     
 

Pam Carino 
 

 

SECRETARY 
 

Hello, my name is Katie Reading. I’m seeking the position of secretary for WSFCCA to help give back to a 

valuable association that has provided networking, support and professional growth for me. 

 

I’m married to Brad and together we have 5 adult children and one GRAND-girl. 

I live in Mill Creek Washington and I’ve been doing daycare since September 1987, licensed since August 

1990. 

 

I’ve been actively involved in the Snohomish County Family Child Care Association from the early 90’s.  I 

was the chair for the Sunshine Committee (greeting, remembering birthday’s, writing thank you notes to 

guest speakers, etc), Newsletter Committee, Phone Committee, Referral Committee, Secretary, originally 

Vice President and then unexpectedly inherited position of President when “The President” had to resign 

due to a TB scare. After getting acclimated to President I continued to be the President off/on over the 

years. I also was Co-Chair for the 2005 State Conference. Currently, I’m Co-President of SCFCCA. 

 

Some of my favorite things I enjoy are spending time with my family and two dogs, boating, relaxing at our 

beach home on Whidbey Island, baking with my family/grand girl and reading. 

 

Please vote for me, I look forward to meeting many of you and working on your behalf. 

Or please save me and run against me. Wink 

 

Katie Reading 

Katie Reading 
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The FCCAPC board and members voted to affiliate with the WSFCCA.  We look forward to affiliating 

and working together for the benefit of providers in Washington State.  A bright new future awaits 

the WSFCCA with voting in a new board and welcoming the FCCAPC.  If you would like to learn 

more about FCCAPC go to: www.fccapc.org 

The Family Child Care Association of Pierce County 

Family Child Care Association of Pierce County Affiliates  

 

It has been a very busy time for Early Learning.  As you may know there are two bills going through legislation 

at this time.  The bills are changing daily.  We are still pushing a 10% increase in subsidy and an extra 5% for 

Early Achievers.  However this amount moves in and out of the bill.  Let your legislature know how important 

this is to maintain quality. 

 

I am also serving on a new committee about the Merit system.  We are taking a look at what works and what 

doesn't.  This group was formed by DEL.  We are looking at Trainers as well as the entire system.  If you have 

thoughts and concerns let me know. 

 

ELAC is also looking at changing the input to ELAC by including the Regional coalitions into the scope of 

ELAC.  Also Bette Hyde has brought forth her agenda for the next year for input.  These will be the focus of 

our efforts.  If you have areas that you feel we need to take a look at - again please let me know. 

 

I know that this is not very definitive, but as things are changing daily I will give a more specific and to date 

report at the State meeting. 

 

Please feel to contact me at any time. 

Sue Winn 

Public Policy Chairman 

360 466 3077 

swinn@fidalgo.net 

Public Policy by Sue Winn 

Revised Family Home Child Care Rules for Carbon Monoxide Detectors 
 

The Department of Early Learning (DEL) has revised rules in Washington Administrative Code (WAC) 170-296A 

about carbon monoxide detector requirements in family home child care settings. The revisions will align DEL's 

family home child care rules with the existing requirements in 19.27.530 RCW, and WAC 51-51-0315. DEL filed 

permanent rules on April 9; the rules take effect May 10. View the permanent rules on DEL's website. 

www.del.wa.gov 

http://www.fccapc.org/
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Did you know that you can receive $100 for your participation in the Career Lattice? 

The Participation Award is awarded when your employment in a licensed program has been verified.   

Verified  

 

Licensors will verify employment for licensees. 

In Addition Licensees and Staff/Volunteers can also receive an $100 to $500 award by submitting and updating your 

educational information obtained through December 31, 2012.   

 

Career Lattice Information: http://www.del.wa.gov/requirements/professional/merit.aspx  

To submit STARS approved training certificates that do not already appear on your MERIT record you may use the 

Professional Record Request  MERIT Professional Record Request along with the certificate ( 1 completed request 

can cover more than one certificate).  Be sure to make copies of everything you submit for your own file. 

To receive credit for high school, GED, college coursework, degrees, certificates (CDA, MACTE or CSEFEL) and or cre-

dentials you must submit an Education Application through MERIT under the applications tab. This process will in-

struct you where to send original documentation.  

 

Once you have updated your Educational Information and your training record you can submit a Career Lattice Edu-

cation and Participation award through the applications tab on MERIT.  

There is a limited amount of monies in the Race to the Top grant to cover these Awards so apply as soon as possible 

as the process may take some time.  Call your licensor or MERIT if you need assistance.   

MERIT Participation Award 

Complete MERIT Portable Background Check Applications by June 30 

As of July 1, 2013, all licensed child care providers are required to submit portable background check application in 

MERIT. You must complete this process in MERIT even if your background check is still current. All online applications 

must be completed by June 30, 2013. 

 

If your current background check expires before July 1, 2013, you need to complete the portable background check 

before its expiration date. If you are 16 years or older and do not complete your portable background check before 

the expiration date, you will be required to complete the fingerprinting process. 

 

For more information about the rules and/or the portable background check process, please contact your local DEL 

licensing office. 

http://www.del.wa.gov/requirements/professional/merit.aspx
http://www.del.wa.gov/publications/licensing/docs/MERIT_professional_record_request.pdf
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 Name __________________________________________________________________ 

 Business Name ___________________________________________________________ 

 Address _________________________________________________________________ 

 City ________________________State ________Zip________________ 

 Phone ______________________ 

 EMAIL______________________________________________________ 

 STARS ID____________________________________________________ 

DATE APPLICATION  SUBMITTED _________________________________ 

  

CHECK ONE 

 ___  FULL MEMBER   (Holds a valid child care license) 
 ___  ASSOCIATE MEMBER   (spouse, assistant, retired) 
 ___  AUXILARY   (supporter) 
  

 CHOOSE YOUR CHAPTER (SEE CHAPTER LIST PAGE 2) 

 CHAPTER __________________________________ 
 DUES FOR THAT CHAPTER $____________ 
 

 ACCIDENTAL/MEDICAL INSURANCE (THIS IS NOT LIABILITY INSURANCE)  

 $50.00 PER YEAR FOR UP TO 12 CHILDREN OCT 1, 2012—SEPT 30,2013 
 This Accidental Insurance is a secondary coverage to the parent's Insurance.      
  It will pick up what the parent’s  insurance won’t cover or all costs if there  
  is no insurance.  See wsfcca.com for more information and to read the    
  Policy.  Contact Joan Aarts immediately should  an accident happen.  
 

 CHAPTER DUES                  $__________________ 
 ACCIDENTAL/MEDICAL     $__________________ 
              TOTAL DUE            $_________________ 
Visit wsfcca.com to use PayPal and pay by credit card or  
 Mail Checks or Money Orders  (PLEASE NO CASH) 
 CHECK NUMBER_____________               $50.00 NSF CHECK CHARGE 

 
 

Make checks payable to WSFCCA and mail to 
WSFCCA 

Joan Aarts, Treasurer 

561 BURNABY AVE SE, Olympia, WA 98501 
 

 WSFCCA MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 2012-2013 

WSFCCA Memberships expire on September 30, 2012.   

Accidental/Medical Insurance will expire at that time.  

Mail in your application today or register and pay online www.wsfcca.com  

 

WSFCCA Memberships expire on 

September 30, 2012.   

Accidental/Medical Insurance will 

expire at that time.  

Mail in your application today or 

register and pay online www.wsfcca.com  
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Nombre_____________________________________________________________________ 

Nombre de la Empresa_________________________________________________________ 

Dirección____________________________________________________________________ 

Ciudad__________________  Estado_____________    Código Postal__________________ 

Teléfono_____________________________  

Correo Electrónico_______________________________________________ 

Número de STARS_______________________________________________ 

 

MARQUE UNO 

___MIEMBRO COMPLETO (posee una licencia de cuidado infantil válido)  
___MIEMBRO ASOCIADO (esposo(a), asistente, and jubilado) 
___AUXILIAR (partidiario) 
 

ESCOJA SU CAPÍTULO (GRUPO) (VEA LA LISTA DEL CAPÍTULO EN LA PAGINA 2). 

Nombre del Capítulo (Grupo)________________________ 
LAS CUOTAS PARA ESE CAPÍTULO $___________________ 
 

SEGURO DE ACCIDENTE/MÉDICO (ESTO NO ES UN SEGURO DE RESPONSABILIDAD) 

$50 dólares por año hasta 12 niños (1 de Octubre, 2012 ‐ 30 de Septiembre, 2012)  
Este seguro de accidente es una cobertura secundaria al seguro de los padres.  
Cubrirá todo lo que el seguro de los padres no cubra o todos los gastos si no hay ningún otro seguro.  Vea 
WSFCCA.com para mayor información y para leer la póliza.  Póngase en contacto con Joan Aarts inmediatamente en 
caso de que ocurra un acidente. 
 

COSTO POR CAPÍTULO $__________________  
ACCIDENTE/MÉDICO    $__________________  
COSTO TOTAL        $__________________  
 

Vaya a wsfcca.com use PayPal  y pague con tarjeta de crédito  

cheques o giros POR FAVOR  NO ENVIE EFECTIVO. 

NÚMERO DE CHEQUE____________                            

$50 de tarifa por todo cheque sin fondo. 

 

 

ESCRIBA EL CHEQUE A NOMBRE DE WSFCCA Y EVÍELO A: 

WSFCCA 
Joan Aarts 

561 BURNABY AVE SE,  OLYMPIA, WA 98501 

APLICACIÓN PARA MEMBRESIA DE WSFCCA 



Important Numbers and Resources 

 

 

Licensing / Provider Line         1-866-4325 or 

www.del.wa.gov            360-725-4665 

 

DEL 

   Dr Bette Hyde, Director,                    360-725-4584 

   Robert Hamilton , Deputy Director,    360-725-4932 

   Kara Klotz, Communications Manager, 360-725-4392 

   Robert McLellan, Assistant Director to  

     Over site Division         360-407-1951 

   Mary Kay Quinlan, Statewide 

   Licensing Administrator         360-407-1972 

 

DEL Service Managers 

   Barbara Myers. Assistant Service Area Mgr, 425-590-3102 

   Karri Livingston,  Eastern Service Area Mgr, 509-225-6274 

    Nancy Myles, NW Service Area Manager,   425-590-3102       

J   Mary Kay Quinlan, SW Service Area Mgr,    253-983-6413    

  
DEL Licensing Supervisors 

Eastern   Karen Christensen            509-789-3822 

Central   Debbie Groff                     509-544-5707 

Wenatchee Judy Bunkelman                 509-665-5291 

Yakima  Mernie Graham                 509-834-6841 

Bellevue  Joel Roalkvam                   425-590-3105 

Everett  Corrie Hayes                    425-339-1763 

Seattle  John Allen                         206-760-2462 

Kent  Charling Chow                  253-372-6043 

Tacoma  Pat Long                            253-983-6410                             

  Rosita Resmondo              253-983-6419 

Tumwater Elizabeth Egge                   360-725-6669 

Vancouver Darcy Taylor                     360-993-7938 

 

 

DEL Quality Practice & Professional Growth 

 

Juliet Morrison, Assistant Director 360-725-4689 

Deborah Harris, MERIT Program  

     Specialist   360-725-4396 

Wendy Loosley, Professional 

     Development Coordinator 360-725-4523 

Char Goodreau, QRIS Administrator 360-725-4691 

 

 

 

Governor Jay Inslee     360-902-4111 

 

Legislative Hotline     1-800-562-6000 

 

Legislative Information Center      360-786-7573 

 

Bill Room      360-786-7573 
 

SEIU Member Support     1-877-734-8673 

 

CARE, Sandi Clemans     360-423-2273 

 

Small Business Medical/Dental   206-372-7811 

 

Report Child/Adult Abuse 

      1-866-ENDHARM toll-free: (866-363-4276) 

Subsidy Provider Line       1-800-394-4571 

Working Connections     1-866-218-3244 

Child Care Aware       1-800-446-1114 

 Benton-Franklin 
    Lorri  509-627-1692 

 

 Columbia River-Vancouver 
    Tekla  360-448-7310 

 

  Cowlitz  
    Sandi  360-636-4289  
 

  East King  
    Wendy   206-898-0999 
 

  Non Chapter 

     Joan  360-754-0278 
 

  North Snohomish  
    Lisa 360-653-7597 
 

 Skagit  
    Amber 360-826-4039  

 

 Sky Valley  
     Nancy  360-568-5377 

 

  Snohomish  
     Amber 360-659-2226  

 

  South Snohomish  
     Christine  425-774-9439  

 

  Southwest King  
     Suzanne  253-941-1118  

 

  Thurston  
     Carol  360-943-6858  

WSFCCA 

Chapters 
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WSFCCA 

Affiliate 

 
The Family Child Care 

Association of Pierce 

County 

       www.fccapc.org   

http://www.fccapc.org/


WSFCCA THE PROVIDER  

561 Burnaby Avenue SE 

Olympia, WA  98501 
The Provider 


